The Sister Lucille Circle met Tuesday, June 4th at 7:00 pm at the home of Linda Crouch. There were 7 members present.

Linda had a program on Anxiety and Worry. We need to surrender our worries to God. We should give it to God, thank Him, and live in peace. Linda made prayer jars with slips of paper to use when we turn it over to God. We are to open the jar periodically and reflect on how God took care of our worries.

Prayers/Praises:

- 1. Saundra Fesperman and her health issues
- 2. Linda Crouch's family as her mother returns home from the hospital after a stroke and fall

The previous minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report:

May disbursements -

- 1. \$100.00 for Pregnancy Support
- 2. \$100.00 for Lowe's Gift Cards for NALC Emergency Response Team
- 3. \$50.00 to Brighten the Beacon

Offering in May - \$107.00

Balance - \$645.53

Old Business was reviewed.

Linda has received no guesses for the baby photos at this time.

New Business:

July meeting will be July 30 at 6pm at the Copacabana pending confirmation of time and place.

New pictorial directory will happen this fall.

The church is looking for volunteers to fill in for Ann while she is on vacation. If you are available, let Ann know.

The pool party will be Sunday, August 18 after church at LaVaughn's. Bring a dish to share.

The business portion was closed with the benediction and delicious refreshments were enjoyed.

If you missed the meeting, then you missed these True Confessions:

- 1. What two members were engaged only 4 months before their wedding?
- 2. Who was engaged only 2 weeks and didn't have to get married?
- 3. What did Richard have for dinner?
- 4. What member's child thought the parents were married 3 times because they had 3 children?
- 5. Who laughed the hardest?
- 6. What members are planning to stay at the pool party from Sunday to Tuesday?

